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 lyeholeestates@gmail.com
Darren Hall Community matters   darrenehall69@gmail.com
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George Stringer Local events news       jostringer058@btinternet.com
Nigel  Thomas Church news  nigelbthomas1@gmail.com
Andy Warren Cleeve Parish Council news   cleeveparishcouncil@hotmail.com
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We are grateful to the volunteers who walk the village monthly to deliver your free copy

Full copy of our editorial DISCLAIMER / Committee minutes are available from the Secretary

CHAIR’S WELCOME

Welcome to the May Coronation Edition of AAC, grateful thanks to Dave Mortimer for
the Coronation quiz to tax all our brains and memories! Please do support the Coro-
nation scarecrow weekend to raise money for charity, further details later in the maga-
zine.
   We are always looking for new advertisers and interesting local articles (guideline
half a page), any suggestions / submissions will be very much appreciated.
   Let’s hope for good weather for the Coronation and on the three bank holidays this
month!

Elizabeth Vaughan
Chair

YATTON LOCAL HISTORY SOCIETY
Tuesday May 2nd at 7:30pm Yatton Methodist Church

There will be a talk on Architectural Follies of Bristol and Somerset by Jonathon Holt.
If you are not a member and want to join or want to register an email address please
contact YLHS at yattonlocalhistorysoc@gmail.com

Marianne Pitman
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UKRAINE

Yet again Cleeve and surrounding area have risen to the occasion with wonderful
donations. However, a VERY welcome donation I found on my doorstep a little while
ago was a Petrol driven Generator and a pair of very sturdy size 11 boots.  Thank you
so much to whoever you are.
   The last collection was on Monday 3rd April...lots of clothing,  bedding, toiletries,
footwear, knitted Ukrainian hats, fold up metal bed with mattress, high chair, electric
fire, bikes and scooters, first aid kit and the flavour of this drop must be an  amazing
array of Construction Tools.
   “For the time being Hope for Ukraine have asked that no more collections are made
until further notice as their 40’ trailer is full with pallets from their various hubs. Please
accept our grateful thanks for everything donated by Cleeve and surrounding area”

Libby

CLEEVE COMMUNITY 2050

Does someone need to die in a road accident before the Council changes the speed
limit through Cleeve?
   It's a fair question arising from our recent community meeting, and it is remains
completely unclear to us what the process and timeline is for a decision, let alone any
dates for North Somerset Council to make the long-overdue changes.
   As a member of Cleeve's small community speed watch team, I spend a couple of
hours a month with a radar, usually on the side of the A370. It is reassuring to see the
vast majority of drivers taking care as they drive through our village (albeit a lot of them
slowing down when they see us!). However, I regularly witness people driving carelessly
and often some dangerous driving too. We record a driver's registration if they are going
above 46mph and some people are doing more than 50mph as come past us - no doubt
a contributory factor in the number of serious accidents at the junction with Bishops
Rd.
   People at our meeting also talked about the noise, particularly from modified exhausts,
as well as inconsiderate parking. Indeed, the detailed knowledge of local residents
could be a huge help in designing a safer Cleeve and with the help of the Parish Council
we hope to put pressure on the system to do a better job of reacting positively to the
local community's needs before anyone else gets hurt.
   Drop us a line at cleevecommunity2050@gmail.com if you have any thoughts.

Darren Hall

RESERVE DISTRIBUTION MANAGER REQUIRED

A reserve distribution manager is required to assist with the Distribution if our 'main
man' isn't available so...If you have a car and are willing to devote a couple of hours to
help with distribution then please call drop Steve a line at steviemolloy@aol.com and
he will be able to talk you through what would be required. It is just to provide some
resilience with the distribution system
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ENGLISH MONARCHS - CORONATION QUIZ

1 Who was the only monarch to have their coronation on Christmas Day?
2 Which King prohibited his Queen from taking part in the coronation?
3 The only two English Kings not crowned had the same name, which was?
4 At whose coronation was the National Anthem sung for the first time?
5 What do these three monarchs have in common - Henry VIII, Charles I, George
V and George VI?
6 The Coronation Chair in Westminster Abbey was made for Edward I to house
what important article stolen from the Scots in 1296?
7 The only Monarch was NOT crowned at Westminster Abbey was Henry III. In
which West Country cathedral was he crowned by the Bishop of Winchester in 1216?
8 What connects Randell Davidson, Cosmo Lang and Geoffrey Fisher?
9 Aged 9 years and 27 days, who was the youngest English monarch to be
crowned?
10 Constance Spry and Rosemary Hume are credited with inventing what in 1953?
11 The code name for King Charles III coronation is Operation what?
12 In which year were there two coronations in Westminster Abbey for two different
kings?
13 The Queen Consort will not wear the Queen Mother s Crown at the Coronation,
because it is not wished to offend India, Pakistan, Afghanistan and Iran who all lay
claim to what diamond in that crown?
14 Only 8 monarchs have not been crowned by the Archbishop of Canterbury. 3
have been crowned by the Archbishop of York,  2 by the Bishop of Winchester and 2
by the Bishop of London. Name the monarch crowned in Westminster Abbey by the
Bishop of Carlisle!
15 What is Colonel Thomas Blood connection with the English Crown Jewels?
16 King Charles III will be taken to Westminster Abbey in the Gold State Coach,
built in 1762. All subsequent monarchs have travelled to their coronation in this coach,
but who became the first monarch to do so, 58 years after the coach was made?
17 Which British monarch had two coronation – one when he was aged 1 year and
1 month, and the other one 36 years later?
18 The Kings crown, which will be placed on his head to notify his sovereignty, is
named after which saint?
19 King Charles III has 5 grandchildren. Name the last monarch to be crowned,
who had grandchildren at the date of their coronation
20 Charles III coronation is on a Saturday. Only two other monarchs have had
Saturday for a coronation – one in the 11th century and one in the 20th century –
name either.

Answers will be published in next month’s magazine!

With grateful thanks to Dave Mortimer
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NORTH SOMERSET ARTS WEEK 2023

North Somerset Arts Week is back! From 28th April to 8th May, over 200 local artists
will be opening up their homes and studios or gathering in shared venues to show you
their latest work.
   In Cleeve we have three venues: Holy Trinity Church, Cleeve Village Hall (4th-5th
May) and 3 Bishops Mead, home of Paul and Renate O’Donnell. You can continue the
trail to our three Claverham locations: The Barn Gallery, Claverham Meeting House and
St Barnabas Church. A little further afield we have also have The Coach House in Brockley
and The Elephant House Studio in Chelvey Batch.
   Pick up your copy of the Arts Week brochure from local shops and libraries to find
out which artists are taking part and for maps of the venues. Standard opening times
are 10am-5pm, but these vary for each venue so check our website northsomersetarts.org
for more detailed information and artist profiles.

Hannah Vigneron

CLEEVE PARISH COUNCIL UPDATE

Council Meetings: This year, due to Elections, our Annual Meeting of the Parish
Council will be on Tuesday 16th May and the Annual Parish Meeting will be on Thurs-
day 18th May – Further details to follow. Details of meetings, agendas and minutes
continue to be published on our website.
   Our Chair of the Parish Council is Ronnie Morley with Ben Whistance being our Vice
Chair. Your other Councillors are Hilary Burn, Marianne Pitman, George Stringer and
Geoff Pritchard.
2023 Council Elections: Nominations have now closed for the local elections here
in North Somerset. We have 7 Councillors in Cleeve and the same number of
nominations. The Election will therefore be uncontested but, in addition to the Council-
lors named above, we are delighted to welcome Colin Knowles as a Parish Councillor
which will be confirmed at the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council on May 16th.
There will be a vote taking place on 4th May for our District Councillor and please
remember to take your ID to the Polling Station. To find out how to register to
vote, which photo IDS are accepted and apply for a free voter ID if you need to, go to
https://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/i-am-a/voter/voter-id
Facebook and Website: You will find us on Facebook if you search Cleeve Parish
Council and like our page. We update various issues of local interest, and activities of
the Parish Council.

We are also pleased to post a link on our website to view the current “All About Cleeve”
each month.

Andy Warren
Clerk to Cleeve Parish Council

I can be contacted on 07932 191964 and by email on
cleeveparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk www.cleeveparishcouncil.co.uk
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COMMUNITY RESILIENCE

The Village Hall is the assembly
point and operating base for the
community resilience team (when
mobilised) providing help and
assistance in an emergency.

  So if you need (or are willing to offer)
help in an emergency and can not
contact Community Resilience by
phone please go along to the village
hall.

   Contact details for Community
Resilience can be found in the
directory on page 22.

AAC Advertising Rates

One eighth page       £50 p.a.
One quarter page    £100 p.a.
Half page £175 p.a.
Full page £275 p.a.
Back page £350 p.a.

Interested? Contact us for details
5,000 copies published annually

and read by many more
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FOCOS
(Friends Of Cleeve Over Sixties)

Winning numbers for the FOCOS lottery

6th March   7 Gwen Weekly
30th March 28 Andrew Gillard
1st April 49 Rob Bruce

Congratulation to our winners, as we continue to say ‘thank you’ to everyone who has

a ticket in the FOCOS lottery, which underpins all our other fund raising.

 CLEEVE CORONATION TRAIL
Celebration, Decoration and Scarecrows

Do come along and have a look around your village of Cleeve, over the weekend of 5th-
8th May, for some well-dressed titled scarecrows, who were unable to secure an invita-
tion to the coronation …… and some characters in their red, white and blue ensem-
bles.
   Other people in the village are to decorate their properties with flags, bunting, bal-
loons and flowers.
   We are really looking forward to seeing these creations and the fun and enjoyment
they will bring to the village.
   The Coronation Trail details will be available prior to the weekend, both online and
paper copies. Paper copies will be available from 16 Bishops Road or 40 Cleeve Drive
– from Wednesday 3rd May.

Refreshments will be available on both Sunday 7th and Bank Holiday Monday 8th
from 10am-4pm at 40 Cleeve Drive where you can drop in for a bacon or sausage bap
[vegetarian options available], a cake, a cuppa and a chat.
   Finally, all donations/profits will be divided between Childrens Hospice SW and the
Clevedon Foodbank.

HOLY TRINITY LENT LUNCH

Thank you to everyone who supported Holy Trinity’s Lent Lunch on Thursday 7th April,
especially the hard-working band of helpers.
   A lively and lovely atmosphere surrounded The Church Room as folks enjoyed the
company and the food – various delicious soups, plus a cheese roll and a generous
helping of sweet – together with as many cups of tea and coffee as they could drink.
   Thanks to those attending, or who made a cash donation, we were able to send a
cheque for £160 to Water Aid.

Lin
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STAR 65 BEREAVEMENT GROUP

Free and open drop in sessions to our peer
supported Bereavement and Loss group
every 2nd and 4th Wednesday 4-6pm and
Saturday 12-noon at 65 High Street,
Nailsea. Come and chat or just listen.
For information contact:
Pam Lambert 01275 462820 /  07977 9564
Gill Atkinson 07722 298550
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SOUPA THURSDAY - HOLY TRINITY WARM ROOM

Our final Soupa Thursday of the winter was on 30th March. During the five months of its
operation, we had over 70 individual visitors. Most weeks we averaged 15-20 people pop-
ping in for a soup, a chat, a warm up or just a spot of company. Thank you to all the helpers,
without whom Soupa Thursday could not have functioned – I hope that they enjoyed it as
much as I did. Dont forget – The Welcome Room is now open – every Thursday 2pm-4pm.

Lin

HOLY TRINITY “WELCOME ROOM”

We are pleased that the first sessions of the Welcome Room have been successfully
launched with sessions being held every Thursday from 2pm-4pm in the Holy
Trinity Church Room. All the usual elements [except soup] are in place – tea/coffee,
biscuits [and possibly cakes] – great company, chat, puzzles, crafts, cards and Qwirkle
– all wrapped up with lots of laughter and fun.

A reminder that everyone in Cleeve and Claverham is welcome to come along
and chill out with friends old and new, hosted by your Soupa Thursday ladies.
   If you need any more details, ring Lin on 838515.

COMMUNITY RESILIENCE UPDATE

Four of our volunteers recently attended a table top exercise in Congresbury looking at
the scenario of a major power outage. Albeit there were useful things to take away by
those that attended we believe that any action necessary in the event of a disruption of
this nature will be driven by our local Cleeve team with limited support from the local
authority. To that end we would advise (even though the clocks have gone forward and
spring is here! ):
    Having a wind up torch (no batteries required). Candles can be dangerous! There are
loads on the market from around £10 upwards
    Consider a portable radio (with spare batteries) as in the event of major disruption
local radio can be a good source of information. Wind up radios are available as well!
    Keep your mobile fully charged
    Consider downloading the power track app where you can report power outages and
see where power cuts are in your area and when power will be restored. Here is the
link:  https://www.ssen.co.uk/news-views/2018/2018-power-track-app/                        OR
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.sse.powertrack
   We are in the fortunate position of having a central 'hub' namely the village hall, which
would be our operational hub in the event of a prolonged outage
   Lets hope we never have to use it
   Stay safe and stay connected Cleeve as a village where the residents support each
other is a great place to live!

Steve, Sally and Ross
Cleeve Community Resilience volunteers
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FOCOS
[Friends of Cleeve Over Sixties] Mystery Tour

Our regular guests know that the FOCOS Mystery Outing is always a great day out.
As ever, it will be a day full of surprises and not to be missed. This year’s trip will be
another super occasion, so if you haven’t been before – give a try – you won’t be
disappointed.
   The Date: - Thursday 29th June – leaving Cleeve at 9.30am – arriving back around
6pm.  We have found a super venue for our trip this year, plus a unique travelling
experience and, thanks to the support given to the FOCOS lottery, all our guests will
have lunch provided in addition to an afternoon cream tea.
   We will be continuing to ask for a deposit of £5 to be paid, which will be returnable on
the coach. We brought in this policy because we have had a few ‘no-shows’ to our free
event, which has a) cost FOCOS money that we have had to fund raise, and b) has
also meant that someone on our reserve list could have travelled instead!
   To Book: ring the FOCOS Mystery Tour Hotlines on 838515 or 832917 [leave a
message if the call-centre staff are busy] – we will confirm your booking and sort out
the finances with you.    Remember – places are strictly limited – we are usually
oversubscribed and thus we must book on a ‘first come, first served basis’ - so ‘don’t
dilly dally - book today!’

CLEEVE TENNIS CLUB

We held a very successful interclub junior tournament at Cleeve Tennis Club on April
1st. The tournament was sponsored by The Yeo Lions. Players came from Wrington
and Backwell Tennis Clubs to play a round- robin tournament. The tournament was
organised by John Tate, Cleeve's junior coach. Despite the weather, the players
demonstrated a great attitude and spirit, playing some great Tennis in a competitive
and friendly manner. All those who took part received a medal and a tube of balls. The
winners and runners-up taking home a trophy. It was a lovely event supported by the
players families and friends. Huge thanks to Yeo Lions for their sponsorship.
For more information about Cleeve Tennis, please see Clubspark.lta.org.uk/
cleevetennisclub

Jayne Weare

WESTLINK BUS SERVICE

The new Westlink service has now started, Carole Perrott reported that the bus is
brand new but the steps to get on are quite steep which would be challenging for
anyone of limited mobility.  You can book by ringing 0117 457 8561 or you can download
an app on your phone.  WERN have organised two sessions for mobile phone users
who might need help with downloading the app etc at HOLY TRINITY Church rooms
from 10-12 on 24th MAY and 20th JUNE.  Fares are the same as normal bus service,
concessions accepted but CASH only no cards.  The service will cover destinations
within North Somerset. More on the web site: https://travelwest.info/westlink/
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POST OFFICE
Opening times

Cleeve (Good News)
Tuesday & Friday 09.00 – 12.00

Claverham (Village Hall)
Monday & Wednesday 09.00 -12.00

LOCAL POST-BOX
COLLECTION TIMES

Mon-Fri      Sat.
Woodview Drive             9.00am    07.00am
Bishops Road     4.00pm    10.30am
Main Road (Old PO)     9.00pm      7.00am
Claverham Park     9.00am    11.00am
Yatton PO        5.45pm    11.15am
Congresbury PO     5.15pm    11.15am
Congresbury Broad St. 5.30pm      9.00am
Backwell PO 5.30pm   12.15pm

Clevedon Delivery Office 6.00pm

ON OUR FARMS - NICK GREEN

We have just experienced the wettest March in forty years. As well as being absolutely 
miserable for anyone wanting to do anything outside, it has been a nightmare for farmers. 
Wet fields mean no spring cultivations can be carried out and no cows can be ‘turned 
out for grazing’. It also means, with waterlogged and cold soil, whatever crops are in the 
ground won’t grow. Many will have seen the fields adjacent to the River Yeo when 
travelling up and down the A38. The barley in the field immediately adjacent to the main 
road has hardly grown over the last month and where there has been standing water the 
crop has died. Many farmers are still suffering from the drought last summer with a 
shortage of feed remaining in store so a wet, late winter is the last thing they want. But 
there we are, it’s nature and I’m a great believer in the seasons cancelling themselves 
out so I’m hoping for a nice spring and summer. With the late, wet winter, spring field 
work is going to be crammed into a short space of time so don’t be surprised if you see 
tractors working late at night and early in the morning.
   We have an interesting situation developing in British farming. With the UK leaving 
the EU, the system of support payments is changing. The current system of paying 
farmers based on the amount of land they have is being replaced by a system rewarding 
farmers with public money in return for public goods. There is an argument that farmers 
shouldn’t receive any money from the public purse and many farmers would agree. 
However, if UK farming isn’t competitive with other countries in the world for whatever 
reason there needs to be some support. That said, there needs to be a discussion 
about what public goods might include. Should it be the obvious things like planting 
tress and hedges and public access or should it include food security? There are very 
few of us in the UK which have experienced a real food shortage. Government tells us 
it’s nothing to worry about. We can afford to buy food from other countries. All well and 
good for now but will we always be able to afford it and will other countries want to sell 
it to us? Think about the conflict in Ukraine and the impact it had on us as consumers. 
As well as gas and oil, food prices rocketed. Think of the winter drought in Spain. 
Reduced salad crops through the winter and a tight supply in the spring. UK food 
security needs to be high everyone’s agenda.
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BACKWELL DISTRICT GIRLGUIDING

The launch of Girlguiding’s new branding gives us the opportunity to showcase Girlguiding
both locally and nationally. The symbol that brings us all together in Girlguiding is the
trefoil, and it has changed too. The new design has been created to represent and
retain our heritage, while being modern and easy to use.
   Each part of the trefoil has a meaning.
· The three leaves represent a part of the promise:
o Self: being true to myself and developing my beliefs
o Others: serving the King and my community and helping other people
o Keeping the Guide law
· The guiding star represents the Guide law.
· The 2 Gs represent Girlguiding and are a reference to earlier versions of
our trefoil.
· The stem of the trefoil points forwards and towards the guiding star, showing
the direction members are always going in.
   Our new brand purpose is “We help all girls know they can do anything” – this and
describes exactly what we do.
· We help: shows that we are a supportive organisation. Using ‘we’ highlights impor-
tance of togetherness and belonging.
· All girls: we are an inclusive organisation, and everything we do aims to bring the
guiding experience to as many girls as we possibly can. It reinforces the community
that powers Girlguiding.
· Know: this reflects the courage and confidence of what we offer to girls.
· They can do anything: ‘do’ is active and is about participation and the attitude of
trying new things. Both the activities we offer week in week out, and also a mindset that
they can take out into the world, a way of seeing that there are hundreds of possibilities
waiting for them to get stuck into.
   Here in Backwell District we operate three units – Rainbows and Brownies,
which meet at the Scout and Guide HQ in Rodney Road, and Guides that meet in
Cleeve Village Hall. This rolling programme enables our girls to enjoy all the benefits of
Girlguiding from the age of 4 all the way through to 15.
   Rainbows – Backwell Rainbows meet every month, on the first Sunday.
   Brownies – Backwell Brownies meet every Wednesday during term time.
Guides – Cleeve Guide meet up every Wednesday too.
   None of these exciting adventures could take place without the brilliant teams of
volunteers who assist at all levels of Girlguiding.
   To help us ensure that  Girlguiding flourishes and grows in the Backwell
District, we need more help and support. No matter how much time you have to give
there is an opportunity for you! If you would like some more information or just want to
help in some way,  please go to the Girlguiding website and register your interest
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/get-involved/become-a-volunteer/
   Or visit the Girlguiding Wraxall facebook page or email backwell.district@gmail.com
and we’ll be in touch very soon.
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PLANT OF THE MONTH - OSTEOSPERMUM

Osteospermum or African Daisy is a long-flowering sun-loviong tender perennial which
is often treated as an annual but if planteed in a protected location will flower for years.
These low maintenance plants become covered in a carpet of bright, vibtant flowers
ranging from deep purple through to burnt orange and white from late spring to late
autumn; just feed and deadhead to keep them blooming and make sure the soil is free-
draining an ideally slightly acidic.
   These plants are sun worshippers and in fact open fully in the sun and close in dull
weather and at night. Although established plants are fairly drought tolerant they do like
to stay moist and benefit from a good water in dry periods. The plants will go dormant in
heat waves and pause flowering but will continue to bloom once conditions are more
favourable.
   Osteoepermum are perfect for pots so if you feel like you need some portable colour,
pot some up. This is an ideal way to ensure you inject some colour onto your patio,
drive or entrance where you may not have borders.
   If you want to grow some unusual osteospermum varieties try the ‘Whirlygig’ series.
These architectural blooms have dark centres and spoon-shaped petals that are truly
eye-catchging. ‘Whirlygig’ is susceptible to frost so overwinter in a greenhouse or take
cuttings for the following year.

Debi Holland
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PEGASUS CHARITY SLAM

Ultramarathons are endurance events beyond a traditional marathon distance of
26.2miles and I am running six of these events in ‘The Pegasus Slam’ – 220miles and
23,515ft of elevation over six months. You may have seen me running through Goblin
Combe, or around the lanes, with and without dogs. Training for these events takes
time and dedication so why do it I hear you ask? Well…I am running on behalf of The
Brain Tumour Charity! There is more about the charity and how the condition has af-
fected a local family on my Just Giving page. If you can spare a few pounds or pennies
to support the charities amazing work in these difficult times I would be very grateful.
Even if you cannot donate, please visit the page to read about the charity and raise
awareness.

https://www.justgiving.com/page/graham-marshall-pegasus-slam-
2023?utm_source=copyLink&utm_medium=one_page&utm_content=page/graham-
marshall-pegasus-slam-2023&utm_campaign=pfp-
share&utm_term=58348838fa0e422c8b2c47cf7bfab561

Graham Marshall

YATTON MUSIC SOCIETY
Kramer Durcan Duo (violin & piano/organ) - 20th May, 2023.

This concert is the final concert of the Yatton Music Society’s Spring Season and will
host the return of these wonderful musicians to include music for everyone, played on
the violin and accompanied on either the piano or organ.
   Miriam Kramer is an American violinist of outstanding talent having played to criti-
cal acclaim in prestigious US and UK concert halls. Described by Strad magazine as
‘a violinist of superior natural talent, an exceptionally sensitive interpreter and a phrase
maker of uncommon expressivity’ Her six CDs are highly regarded and include the
Editor’s Choice in Gramophone Magazine. Miriam performs regularly on BBC Radio 3,
Classic FM and has appeared on BBC television in a tribute to Yehudi Menuhin.
   Nicholas Durcan is a prize winning piano and organ graduate from the Royal Acad-
emy of Music. His concert performances have included the principal London venues
and international venues. Nicholas is also an acclaimed jazz pianist and appears
regularly with London’s top jazz musicians. In conjunction with a performing career he
is also a composer and arranger and has written the music for the BBC series “A
Painters World” and the channel 4 film “The Daughters of De Beauvoir.”
   For our concert Nicholas will accompany Miriam on both the piano and organ and
their music will include popular music from the classical composers and Gershwin.
   The concert starts at 7.30pm at St Mary’s Church, tickets price £10, half price for
students over 16, children free. Details of this concert and future events can be found
on Yatton Music Society’s website www.yms.org.uk

David Ford
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MAY 2023

North Somerset Arts Week. April 28th - May 8th. Various venues

Yatton Local History Society. May 2nd. Yatton Methodist Church. 7:30pm

Coronation Trail. May 5th - 8th.

Brockley and Chelvey Coronation Picnic. May 8th. 2:00-6:00pm

Annual Meeting of the Parish Council. May 16th. Cleeve Village Hall

Annual Parish Meeting. May 18th. Cleeve Village Hall

Yatton Music Society. May 20th. St Mary’s Church. 7:30pm

JUNE 2023

Focos Mystery Tour. June 29th. 9:30am

ONGOING

Spring/Summer Welcome Room. Holy Trinity. 2pm to 4pm Weekly

Council Meetings. 2nd Tuesday each month except August and December. Cleeve
Village Hall. 7:30pm
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LOCAL DIRECTORY
ALL CODES 01934 UNLESS OTHERWISE STATED

Cancer Research (Yatton Gp.)  Pam Hale        833269
 Marion Clements        838562

Chemists           Backwell     (01275) 462386
          Yatton  832366

Clavertots  Michele Jenkinson         838671
Cleeve Guides  Helen Mortimer   (01454) 771957
Cleeve Scouts/Cubs  Steve Atrill   833912
Cleeve Toddlers Reebecca York 0759  674905
Community Resilience Coordinators Steve Molloy                 834412 / 07988 656023

 Ross Floyd (01275) 462211 / 07974 308398
Court de Wyck SchoolAssociation Sarah Palmer  (01275) 462068
Cricket Club  John Hance 832513
Cricket Youth Team  Carey Elswood (cleevecc.yahoo.com)
Dentist           Cleeve        835753
Dog Training  Mrs Herman   834498
Dog Warden Environmentalprotectiongeneralenquiries

       @n-somerset.gov.Uk (01275) 888802
FOCOS  Mrs Gill Roe   832917
Football Club        Mark Williams 07785 710315
Guide Dogs  Mrs Jane Newton (01275) 873024
Holy Trinity (Churchwardens)        Nick Cush   832059
Holy Trinity (Team Minister)  c/o Team Office   832184
Ladies Group  Mrs Diana Cook   834621
Medical Centres          Backwell (01275) 465100

          Yatton        839820
Mothers’ Union  Andrea Stoddart   832458
Noise nuisance  Noise Control Officer   634847
North Somerset Council (All Departments)   888888
Parochial Church Council  Dave Mortimer   838515
Parish Council  Andy Warren     07932 191964
Playing Field Trustees  Alice Jones  877208
POLICE  (NON-999 calls)                                        101
Post Offices           Backwell  (01275) 462721

          Yatton 832201
Cleeve  (Good News) 833295
Claverham (Village Hall) 876581

Registrar of Births, Marriages, Deaths        427552
Sinclair Pavilion (Bookings)  Alice Jones 877208

 Colin Warren 07944 758510
Table Tennis Club  Mr Mike Withyman   833986
Tennis Club  cleevetennisclub@gmail.com   835150
Tennis Club Junior Coaching   John Tate (johntatetennis@talk21.com)  (01275) 464373
Village Hall Bookings  Mrs Gill Roe  832917
Village Hall Secretary  Diana Cook   834621
YACWAG (Yatt & Cngsby Wildlife Action Gp.)  Mrs. Win Lowman 833596
Yatton  History Society  Mrs Marianne Pitman  838801
Yatton  Horticultural  Society  Mrs Joan Pittock  832790
Yatton Music Society  David Ford  830255
Yatton Ramblers  Peter Marshall            833916
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